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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, October 7, 2013
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and John C. O'Brien.  Also present were Solicitor, James Young, Attorney, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Jason Reichard, from C.S. Davidson, Inc.; Road Master, Jay Livingston; Road Superintendent, Ron Weidner, and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.  

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  No one was recording.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they had reviewed the minutes from the 9/9/2013 Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.   Motion passed by unanimous vote.  

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Fire Tax:  Discussion
Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a letter from the Adams County COG requesting that the Township consider adopting the suggested Fire Tax.  

Timothy D. Beard III stated that he would be in favor of the fire tax if they would exempt properties without buildings/structures.  This could be incorporated into the ordinance.  John C. O'Brien stated that he is against the Fire Tax; it’s not fair to all residents.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that since there is no cap on the percentage, it could go up every year.  

Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept the Fire Tax at .25 mil with the exemption of vacant properties.

Discussion:  Suggestions made by the Budget Committee was discussed.  They want to increase the Fire Dept Donations to $30,000, and then we look at the final figures in January to adjust if necessary.  It was suggested that 10% to 9% of our EI or .25 mil increase, which is what was requested could be used for the tax.  Ron Weidner felt we should wait another year and see how the donations from the residents add up.  

A lively discussion followed concerning this matter and a bit of disagreement about the Budget Committee suggestions.   

Stephanie A. Egger stated that there is a motion on the floor.  There was no second; the motion died.

John C. O'Brien made a motion not to adopt the Fire Tax.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

2.  Zoning Ordinance and Zoning Map:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that a complete review and proof-reading have not been finished.  John C. O'Brien made a motion to table the adoption until the November Board of Supervisors meeting.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger stated that the monthly report for September 2013 was received.  Stephanie A. Egger went over the report totals for the month.

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report was received.   

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Stephanie A. Egger presented the report received for the month of September 2013.   

4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger presented the report received for the month of September 2013.

5.  SPCA Collection:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we are still collecting items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  Their Wish List is on the sign-in table and posted on the bulletin board.  

6.  Volunteers Needed:  The Township is in need of volunteers to serve on some of our committees and boards.  We need One volunteer to serve on the Parks & Recreation Board; One volunteer to serve on the East Berlin Area Community Center Board; One volunteer to serve as an Alternate on the Zoning Hearing Board; and One volunteer to be appointed as Township Auditor.  If you are interested in serving the Township, please call the Township Office.

7.  Trick or Treat Night:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve Trick or Treat Night for Hamilton Twp. for Thursday, October 31st from 6:00 – 8:00 pm.  This will correspond with neighboring Boroughs and Townships; except Reading Twp. which is on Wednesday, October 30th from 6-8 pm. Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this date and time.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

8.  Collaborating for Youth – Medicine Take-back Event:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that there will be another Take-back event on Saturday, October 26th.  Stephanie A. Egger mentioned some of the collection sites.  A flyer is on the bulletin board and the sign-in table.

9.  State Liquid Fuels Allocation:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that notice has been received from PA Bureau of Municipal Services stating that the Estimated Allocation of Township Liquid Fuels for 2014 will be $85,809.51.  Payment of these funds will be received on March 1, 2014.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to acknowledge receipt of this notice.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

10.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to accept and approve payment of the Township Municipal Obligation for 2014 to PSATS Trustees Insurance & Retirement Services.  The payment amount is $25,497.00 and will be due after January 1, 2014.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we will receive a state contribution from the Commonwealth of approximately $11,653.07.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept and approve this payment.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
11.  Installation of Generator Control Cabinet:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter from Oxford Township requesting approval of the proposed installation of a Generator Cabinet for the Rt#30/Rt#94 Cross Keys Traffic Signal.  Hamilton Township is responsible for 1/3 of the cost for this contract.  That cost will be $318.67.  If approved, the proposal must be signed and returned to Oxford Twp with our payment.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the proposal as submitted.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

12.  Propane Bids:  Stephanie A. Egger read the results from the bid requests that we had received.  


Aero Energy


$1.78 / gallon


Mason Propane

$1.75 / gallon w/.10% discount


O’Brien & Sons Propane
$1.85 / gallon

Timothy D. Beard III stated that it appears that Mason’s is the lowest.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that they were our provider for 2013 and have given fine service.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept the bid from Mason’s.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

13.  Zoning Vehicle:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken towards the disposition of the zoning vehicle.  Jay Livingston has provided a description of the vehicle and the listed Blue Book value.  The current fair market value is $7,000 to $11,000.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the advertising of this vehicle; contact should be made to Jay Livingston.  The Township reserves the right to reject any and all bids.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

14.   Holding Tank:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Mr. Joe Kaiser is requesting approval to install a Holding Tank at his property at 899 Forest Drive.  Escrow is set at $1,200   All documents have been received.  Tim Wargo, SEO, has requested that the Board approve the Holding Tank and process the notarized forms prior to issuing the permits.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the Holding Tank and the escrow amount.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Note:  Joe Kaiser took his copy of the agreement to sign and notarize.  He will return the form along with his escrow payment.

15.  Annual Township Newsletter:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the office personnel have asked the Board approve publishing an annual newsletter to send to all residents.  Stephanie A. Egger read off a list of suggested topics.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the newsletter.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
16.  Comcast Cable:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received notice from Comcast stating that due to increases in operating costs, they are increasing the Customer Late Fee from $7.95 to $9.50.  Customers will be notified of this change via a bill message.  A flyer is posted on the bulletin board and on the table.

17.  Adams County Community Foundation:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a request from the Adams County Community Foundation for a 2014 donation.  After discussion, John C. O'Brien made a motion to deny this request for donation.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
18.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that approval is needed for Deborah A. Brogan to attend the Parks & Recreation meetings for minute taking duties.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this action.  John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

19.  East Berlin Library:   Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a request from the East Berlin Library for a donation based on two options:  #1 $5 per capita for 2,530 census residents = $12,650; or #2 $5 per capita for 698 library card holders = $3,490
Stephanie A. Egger stated that we are giving $1,000 for 2013.  The 2014 amount has not yet been set.  After discussion, it was decided that this should go to the Budget Committee for discussion.  Timothy D. Beard III made the motion to send to the Budget Committee.  John C. O'Brien second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

1.  Nevin Lehman, 750 Rt 194 North, wants to thank the Board for their work and consideration for the Fire Dept. and the East Berlin Library.

2.   Walter Tilley, Attorney for the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco.  Walter Tilley stated that he was here to invite the Township to return to the settlement table to resolve the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco issues.  Walter Tilley stated that they feel that testing has been lessened by the Township, major issues have been handled and they would like to bring all the issues to a conclusion.  James Young, Attorney for the Township, stated that this matter should not be discussed here.  It should be in an executive session.  Attorney James Young stated that he will take this under advisement and discuss this with the Board.  He will get back to Walter Tilley at a later time.

3.  Vicky Saltos, Cross Keys Diner/Hensco, 6110 York Road, stated that she thinks that contributing to the Library is a wonderful idea.
4.  Mary Beard, Forest Drive, stated that paying our taxes and making donations is important.

5.  Allen Egger, Forest Drive, stated that we need to remember that costs for fire equipment keeps going up and that the fire fighters do not get reimbursed for gas and personal equipment.

6.  Mr. Saltos, Cross Keys Diner/Hensco, 6110 York Road, suggested that an all day event could be arranged at the Cross Keys Diner to help raise money for the Fire Dept.  The Board thanked him for this offer.
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    None
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC):  Our representative Thomas Jones was not present.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that there is really nothing new to report. 

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – John O'Brien stated that there was no meeting this month.  All is running well at the Authority.  They are waiting for work to begin on the bridge project.

3.  Parks and Recreation Board – The Parks & Rec meeting is on 10/8   The Board continues to work on forming the committee to work on the feasibility study for the Rail Trail.

4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master stated that they have been winding down from summer projects.  Lines have been painted on the Peepytown Road.  Line painting on other roads will wait until work is completed in 2014, they do not want to do it twice.  
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that at the last COG meeting they discussed the Obamacare.  Dan Moul informed the group about bills that are being discussed.  President Gordon announced the Senate Policy Committee Hearing being held in Adams County and hosted by Senator Alloway on October 25th.  Jay Livingston also stated that he attended the Breakfast meeting at Rose’s Restaurant; the topic was “How to Deal with Difficult People.”  
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – John O'Brien stated that they have been moving on with the running of a water line to the Buttercup property. They have also been working on some blacktopping.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that the Finance Committee met in September and continues to work on the Budget.  They want to have a completed budget by November meeting so it can go for approval in December.  Brian Campbell stated that the Township finances look really good.

8.  East Berlin Library – Brian Campbell stated that the Library is working on donations as discussed earlier.
Solicitor’s Report:  Attorney James Young presented his report.  They continue to work on municipal liens issues.  Other issues include, John Parichuk, Jr. septic issues; Sewer Authority formation with Berwick Township; Cross Keys Diner/Hensco; and David Lease.

Engineer’s Report:  Jason Reichard stated that there is not a lot going on.  He will review the plans for the Fox Meadows retention pond issue.  There was discussion about this between Jason Reichard, Jay Livingston, Ron Weidner & John C. O'Brien.  It was discussed that the HOA at Fox Meadows should be responsible for the Engineer fees.  Jason Reichard stated that this will be approximately $5,000.  It was decided that Jason Reichard will work with Jay Livingston on this issue.  A letter will be sent to the HOA informing them of this discussion.
Zoning Officer’s Report:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that there was no report this month
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the September 2013 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, State Fund, and Glabview Funds.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   John C. O'Brien second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
GOOD OF THE ORDER:

John:  Thank you to the residents for coming. We had a lot of good discussion here tonight.  
Tim:   Thanked the residents for attending.  We had good discussion and it’s always good to agree and disagree.
Steph:  Stephanie A. Egger said thank you for the decorations and to Bryan Long for putting them out.  We have had lots of compliments on how nice it looks.  Stephanie A. Egger then informed every one of the up-coming meeting dates.  

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Oct. 8th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Oct. 15th @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, Oct. 28th @ 6:30 pm
The Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, Nov. 4th @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, John C. O'Brien made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan

Secretary Hamilton Township 
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